
From: Pete Arntsen <pete.arntsen@sandcountyenv.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, February 06, 2024 2:59 PM 
To: Thompson, Matthew A - DNR 
Cc: Lance, Dee - DNR; Tom Klismith 
Subject: former Newman Appraisal Service - actions to achieve closure 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Greetings Mr. Thompson, 
 
The purpose of this email is to respond to your letter of November 20, 2023 stating that closure was not 
recommended for the Newman Appraisal Service site in Amherst. The letter specified additional 
requirements needed for case closure and included: 

• An additional round of sub-slab and indoor air sampling 

• Additional soil sampling near MW-2. 
 
We intend to collect two sub-slab vapor samples and one indoor air sample from the former Newman 
Appraisal building during the last week of February.  Samples will be collected in Suma canisters with 
200 ml/min flow controllers for the sub-slab samples and 8-hour flow controller for the indoor air 
sample. 
 
An additional soil sample may be collected from near the location of former MW-2 at depths of greater 
than 3 feet. 
 
Your letter requested a response within 60 days, and we are past that timeline.  We apologize for the 
delay, and trust that the scope of work described above sufficiently addresses the request for additional 
actions. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or would like to discuss. 
 
Thanks for your help, 
 
Pete 
 
Regards, 
Pete Arntsen, M.S., P.H., P.G., Project Manager/Senior Hydrogeologist 
Sand County Environmental, Inc.  I  PO Box 218  I  151 Mill Street  I  Amherst, WI  54406 
main 715.824.5169  I  cell 715.445.1497  I  fax 866.608.6473 
www.sandcountyenv.com  I  pete.arntsen@sandcountyenv.com  

Sand County Environmental, Inc.  I  Environmental and Geological Scientists and Engineers 
Solutions in Green Site Remediation, Sustainability, and Phytoremediation since 1995 
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